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VIA EMAIL and RESS 
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Ms. Christine Long 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) 

 Ontario Energy Board (“Board”) File No.: EB-2018-0097 
Bathurst Reinforcement Project (“Project”) 

  
On January 3, 2019, the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”), in its Decision and Order for 
EB-2018-0097, granted Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge”) leave to construct natural gas 
pipeline and ancillary facilities to meet current and future natural gas demand in the 
North York area of the City of Toronto. This project is referred to as the Bathurst 
Reinforcement Project (“the Project”).  
 
On May 25, 2021, Enbridge filed the Post-Construction Final Monitoring Report (“Final 
Report”) for the Project with the OEB, however, there was one residual issue identified, 
in which Enbridge committed to providing a technical memorandum once resolved. 
 
Enclosed please find the memorandum filed by Enbridge Gas in the above noted 
proceeding. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Alison Evans 
Advisor Rates  
Regulatory Application 
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Introduction 
On January 3, 2019, the Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”), in its Decision and Order for EB-2018-0097, 
granted Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge”) leave to construct natural gas pipeline and ancillary facilities to 
meet current and future natural gas demand in the North York area of the City of Toronto. This project 
is referred to as the Bathurst Reinforcement Project (“the Project”).  

On May 25, 2021, Enbridge filed the Post-Construction Final Monitoring Report (“Final Report”) for the 
Project with the OEB, however, there was one residual issue identified, in which Enbridge committed to 
providing a technical memorandum once resolved. 

Residual Issues 
As documented in Photo 6 and Appendix D of the Final Report, repairs to the TTC bus stop were 
required and were scheduled for completion in mid-May 2021. 

These repairs have been completed and photos are provided in Appendix A. 

Summary 
This technical memorandum has been prepared to document the closure of the outstanding residual 
issue as part of the Project.    
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Photo 1: West Side of Bathurst St., South of Kenton Dr. (looking 
north).  TTC bus stop pad prior to repair. 

Photo 2: West Side of Bathurst St., South of Kenton Dr. (looking 
north west).  TTC bus stop pad after repair. 
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